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I would ask you to open your Bible to                                           
the seventeenth chapter of the Gospel of                                        
Luke Luke chapter 17 and we will read in                                        
just a moment beginning in verse 11 I'm                                         
going to do something today that I don't                                        
typically do those of you who know my                                           
preaching know that normally I preach                                           
the Bible verse by verse because I think                                        
that's the best way for us to become                                            
knowledgeable of god and his revelation                                         
to us and his plan for our lives how                                            
could we know what God wants if we don't                                        
know what God has said so normally it's                                         
verse by verse today it really is going                                         
to be different bike you notice on the                                          
outline i just called it a pastoral                                             
encouragement based upon luke chapter 17                                        
verses 11 through 19 and i'm going to                                           
speak pastorally today and you know what                                        
that means that means i'm going to make                                         
stuff up is that what that means and on                                         
on other sundays you'll come as we have                                         
for the last thirty weeks 30 things you                                         
need to know about the bible we we look                                         
into just the all the nitty-gritty of it                                        
but today i just want to speak from a                                           
pastor's heart about about an attitude                                          
of gratitude about being thankful luke                                          
chapter 11 beginning in verse 19 does                                           
give us such a poignant example of our                                          
need for for thanksgiving and excuse me                                         
luke chapter 17 verse 11 i think i said                                         
that backwards didn't I guess dyslexia                                          
begins to set in after a while doesn't                                          
it stuff Luke chapter 17 beginning in                                           
verse 11 is a story that may be familiar                                        
to some of you and if you'd like to                                             
follow along in your passage of                                                 
Scripture I'll read the story to you                                            
says it came to pass as he went to                                              
Jerusalem that he passed through the                                            
midst of Samaria and Galilee and as he                                          
entered a certain village there he met                                          
ten men that were lepers which stood                                            
afar off and they lifted up their voices                                        
and said Jesus master have mercy on us                                          
and when he saw them he said unto them                                          
go show yourself unto the priests and it                                        
came to pass that as                                                            
went they were cleansed let me just stop                                        
before we complete this passage and say                                         
just a few things that you ought to know                                        
first of all he's going into from                                               
Galilee and Samaria he's cutting across                                         
the heartland which a lot of Jews didn't                                        
do for prejudice reasons perhaps they                                           
would go around some area because they                                          



didn't really like that I understand                                            
this because I grew up in Espanola and                                          
so I know people you know trying to                                             
trying to get through some place click                                          
and but here there's these lepers and                                           
Jesus hears them or they cry out to                                             
Jesus knowing you know certainly they've                                        
they've heard of Jesus's reputation if                                          
not more than that and so they say Jesus                                        
have mercy on us Jesus says this                                                
interesting thing go show yourself to                                           
the priest you could almost if you                                              
didn't know the story or the                                                    
understanding of that you can almost                                            
think well Jesus is saying I don't have                                         
time with you go talk to your priest you                                        
know let him help you but that's not at                                         
all what Jesus is saying Jesus here is                                          
is acknowledging that under the Old                                             
Testament law in the Torah the leper was                                        
was the own it was the only illness from                                        
which you had to be cleansed you were                                           
ceremonially ceremonially unclean if you                                        
had leprosy even if you got rid of the                                          
leprosy you weren't a leper anymore but                                         
you couldn't come into the temple you                                           
couldn't come into the tabernacle and                                           
you were unable then to take part in                                            
worship so he says go show yourself to                                          
the priest and there was certain ritual                                         
and things that would have to be done                                           
there to be then declared cleanse so                                            
this is what's happening so as they as                                          
they it came to pass it says that as                                            
they went they were cleansed in verse 15                                        
and one of them when he saw that he was                                         
healed turned back and with a loud voice                                        
glorified God and fell down on his face                                         
at his feet giving thanks and he was a                                          
Samaritan and Jesus answering and said                                          
were there not ten cleansed but where                                           
are the nine they're not found that                                             
return to give glory to God save this                                           
stranger                                                                        
he said unto them arise said unto Him                                           
arise go thy way thy faith hath made the                                        
whole now this is interesting that the                                          
others were cleansed so to speak or the                                         
others were healed but this guy he stops                                        
and he turns and he gives thanks and                                            
Jesus gives this great commendation                                             
about his face your faith has made the                                          
whole I I don't want to dig too much                                            
into what what might be implied in those                                        
words there but I think you would agree                                         
with me that being whole is a lot better                                        
than just being cleansed being cleansed                                         
is a great thing but to be whole you                                            
know I think there's a lot of people in                                         
the world that are in a sense looking                                           
for completeness aren't they they're                                            
looking to be made whole they know that                                         



there is a whole HOA Li and they like to                                        
behold wh 0 le they'd like to be                                                
complete and Jesus gives us a great                                             
picture of faith here I want to talk                                            
today about this man's attitude in a bit                                        
again i want to i want to speak more                                            
from pastoral experience from living                                            
life a little bit on this thanksgiving                                          
sermon as we come and we think about an                                         
attitude of gratitude as this man had                                           
and I'm convinced that an attitude of                                           
gratitude can be developed I'm convinced                                        
that you can make one that you don't                                            
have to come and say well you know I was                                        
just I was just born grumpy you ever met                                        
anyone like that I was just born grumpy                                         
well you might have been born grumpy I                                          
don't know my guess is you decided to                                           
become grumpy somewhere but maybe you                                           
were just born grumpy but even if you                                           
were born grumpy I'm pretty convinced                                           
that you can you can develop an attitude                                        
of gratitude you can become a grateful                                          
person it's not an easy thing to change                                         
your personality or your demeanor is it                                         
but I am convinced a person can change                                          
their personality and can change their                                          
demeanor in fact i am i'm pretty sure                                           
that most of all of you have done it i                                          
think there comes a point in life I've                                          
seen this in my own life and I've seen                                          
it in my children as they have grown up                                         
you know we we kind of grow up and get                                          
into a habit of who we are and this                                             
becomes our personality but then every                                          
now and then we come to a place where                                           
there's a there's a clean break and                                             
after that point we're a different                                              
person often it's maybe when you                                                
graduate from high school and you go off                                        
to college and I saw this in both of my                                         
children as it appeared that they had                                           
analyzed who they were and they had                                             
decided who they wanted to be and when                                          
they got out of out of the house and out                                        
of town and a completely different                                              
environment they became the person that                                         
they wanted to be not the person that                                           
they were this is why sometimes your                                            
kids come home at Christmas after their                                         
first semester of college and you say                                           
who is this i don't know this person                                            
hopefully it's a better a better                                                
transition that they have made but they                                         
that we can so quickly decide to be                                             
someone else now as we think of this                                            
because you know developing an attitude                                         
of gratitude i think that we we really                                          
one of the greatest things that we can                                          
do for ourselves is just to determine i                                         
want a demeanor i want an attitude i                                            
want a personality that has gratitude                                           



with in it you know we I won't go to the                                        
scriptures and read it but Genesis                                              
chapter 4 speaks about Cain and Abel and                                        
in verse 5 Cain gives his sacrifice to                                          
God and God doesn't accept it and he                                            
looks over a table and God has accepted                                         
his sacrifice and the the scripture says                                        
something interesting there and I like                                          
the way it says it in King James because                                        
it sounds so poetic it says why art thou                                        
wroth why such the long face Cain what's                                        
up here now Cain really could have at                                           
that point said you know what whatever                                          
it was about my sacrifice didn't meet                                           
the standards of God and abel's did I'm                                         
gonna learn from Abel I'm gonna learn                                           
from the situation I'm going to take                                            
this poor sacrifice back I'm going to                                           
bring a sacrifice that God will honor                                           
I'm going to undo this and go back                                              
I'm gonna do it with a smile he could                                           
have done that couldn't he I think all                                          
of us can't do that as well there's a                                           
there's a statement in the south maybe                                          
they say it here too i don't know but                                           
there's a statement in the South about                                          
eatin crow you ever had to eat crow when                                        
we talk about eating crow that means                                            
basically you know what you got egg on                                          
your face it's the same kind of thing                                           
means wipe the egg off your face to eat                                         
crow and they say in this out there's                                           
only one way to eat crow feet feathers                                          
Fanny and all you just got to take it                                           
right feat feathers Fanny and all take                                          
that crow and eat it and Kane decided                                           
with the old sad long face I'm not going                                        
to eat crow I'm not gonna wipe the egg                                          
on my face rather I'm going to blame I'm                                        
going to hurt I'm going to I'm going to                                         
be vindictive I'm going to take it out                                          
on someone who really didn't have                                               
anything to do with where I am and and                                          
yet to win that passage of scripture                                            
Genesis 4 5 through 7 the scripture says                                        
not only says why are you so right why's                                        
your face along and sad but it also then                                        
says sin is crouching at the door and                                           
anybody remembers this you must I knew                                          
you all would all know you must master                                          
it sin is crouching at the door and you                                         
must master it now you know I think that                                        
since we live in the fallen world just                                          
like Cain did I think in so many ways                                           
those few verses just sort of describe                                          
that human human life and human                                                 
existence don't they that sometimes we                                          
come along and we do something that is                                          
unacceptable in God's eyes or it's                                              
unacceptable in someone's eyes or it's a                                        
it just fails and it flops and it                                               
doesn't work and we have to figure out                                          



now what what do I do now and we can be                                         
like Cain and and pour out that                                                 
vindictiveness towards others or we can                                         
hear the words of God and just say hey                                          
long face sad face what's up here and                                           
sin is crouching at the door and you                                            
Master it sometimes you just have to get                                        
up and take on the day don't you I hear                                         
every now and then you know something i                                         
haven't I just never say this people say                                        
I have a bad hair day you know what that                                        
that is though that's a way of blaming                                          
something else right I don't have to                                            
take responsibility because I have a bad                                        
hair day and I just solved that in my                                           
life a number of years ago oh there's                                           
another one how about I got up we're on                                         
the wrong side of the bed now what if                                           
rather than mastering your attitude and                                         
so to speak we blame it on the bed or we                                        
blame it on our hair and it really is                                           
almost I mean some people i'll say i'm                                          
simplifying things too much but it                                              
really is as simple as going back home                                          
getting on the bed rolling over and                                             
getting out of the other side right you                                         
really can change your attitude so                                              
quickly and I I'm just convinced at the                                         
core of us any one of us that some some                                         
may have had an environment that was                                            
more more pleasing or an environment                                            
that was easier to be happy in or                                               
whatever it may be or some may just be                                          
born with a personality that's a little                                         
easier to to smile and to have joy some                                         
people do that but I'm convinced all of                                         
us whether we were born grumpier we were                                        
born happy all of us have within us the                                         
ability to control our personality and                                          
to control our demeanor to control what                                         
what happens when sin is crouching at                                           
the door even if sin is sort of just a                                          
negative spirit a long way so with that                                         
I have put six things on the outline                                            
that I made up and there are six things                                         
about how to develop a an attitude of                                           
gratitude are really the things that                                            
work against an attitude of gratitude if                                        
you say you know I want to be a happy                                           
smiling a thankful person that's the                                            
person I want to be here's a few things                                         
that are going to work against that                                             
number one is if you if you surround                                            
yourself in an environment of negativity                                        
put yourself in negative circles and                                            
you'll you'll just take that over and                                           
over won't you sometimes I think that                                           
this may be the hardest one on this                                             
sometimes I think we just got to cut the                                        
string                                                                          
breakfree don't we we somehow have to                                           
get out of that that might even mean I'm                                        



going to quit my job I'm going to move                                          
to a beach in Jamaica I'm going to you                                          
know whatever it is I am I am NOT going                                         
to allow myself to be pulled down now                                           
anytime before you pull out those                                               
scissors by the way and start cutting                                           
those things you better decide but you                                          
know maybe I'm the negative one maybe                                           
I'm the one causing some of the                                                 
negativity and what am i doing in the                                           
circumstances to try to change this but                                         
you can really come and be like what ye                                         
or you remember a or he's in the book of                                        
Judges i think ii or from winnie the                                            
pooh &amp; E or was just always gloom and                                       
doom and agony on me deep dark                                                  
depression excessive misery if it                                               
weren't for bad luck I'd have no luck at                                        
all right and I remember one Winnie the                                         
Pooh book and he or came along in the                                           
Hundred Acre Woods and it was a                                                 
beautiful day and everyone was happy                                            
Tigger was bouncing around you know and                                         
piglet was smiling all that kind of                                             
stuff and here comes in or em and why                                           
are you so sad you're the weather is                                            
beautiful he's hiding under a bridge                                            
actually they found him he's hiding                                             
under bridge and you know what do you                                           
get out and play this is beautiful and                                          
he said no it's earthquake weather you                                          
can always dream up some kind of black                                          
cloud out there somewhere you know that                                         
is it just over the horizon is about                                            
ready to suck us all up or whatever I                                           
would say you know get trashed try to                                           
try to get away from the Eeyore's and                                           
try not to be the e oars in your life                                           
with the kind of a negativity and                                               
against so much of that we create for                                           
ourselves I never remember another story                                        
of a guy who was at lunch and at work                                           
and opened up his the lunch sack have                                           
four for lunch time and he opened us up                                         
bologna sandwiches said i am so sick of                                         
bologna sandwiches every day I get a                                            
bologna sandwich and his fellow said                                            
well you know it's not that big a deal                                          
just tell your wife you don't want                                              
Bologna's                                                                       
and witches anymore he says what do you                                         
mean tell my wife I make my own lunch we                                        
do kind of make our own lines don't we                                          
and and so many negative things around                                          
us we really can fix it's a it's a hard                                         
fix it's not an easy fix i promise you                                          
but it we can't fix it the second is a                                          
habit of stingy ness if you're stingy                                           
which i think we're all sort of born                                            
that way aren't we but until you until                                          
you're able to let go of some things                                            
it's hard to have that to develop that                                          



attitude of gratitude and I have to                                             
continually teach myself this and remind                                        
myself I want to be generous I want to                                          
be generous I don't know if any of you                                          
are the same way I probably shouldn't                                           
confess all of my faults but I go to a                                          
place you know a restaurant maybe and                                           
I'm they're figuring the tip and my mind                                        
is taking it down you know it should be                                         
two dollars and twenty-eight cents                                              
that's the tip that I sort of owe them                                          
and then there's always this little                                             
something that says round it up put put                                         
three dollars on there and I'm thinking                                         
oh my goodness I said extra 75 cents uh                                         
and and and then something inside of me                                         
says good heavens it's 75 cents give the                                        
fellow the 75 cents and I have this                                             
little argument that goes on within may                                         
say am I going to be stingy or am I                                             
going to be generous and then sometimes                                         
I think we'll do they know I'm the                                              
pastor                                                                          
I mean you guys go through the same                                             
thing don't you and I it has been a                                             
blessing to me just to come to the point                                        
say I just always want to sort of round                                         
up I always want to be on the generous                                          
side I always want to be thankful that I                                        
don't want to I don't want to you know                                          
just hold on and this could be mine                                             
because I recognize that in the end                                             
those people become somewhat bitter by                                          
the end right and I don't want to be a                                          
better person I want to be a happy                                              
person I might be 75 cents poor person                                          
but I want to be a happier person as                                            
well and a person of gratitude there's a                                        
third thing that will work against an                                           
attitude of gratitude and that is and in                                        
a mentality of entitlement anytime you                                          
think somebody owes you something is                                            
hard to be happy in it you you know you                                         
get your paycheck at the end of the                                             
friday or whatever you know and if your                                         
attitude is the boss owed me this then                                          
you don't enjoy the paycheck do you if                                          
your attitude is I'm glad to have a job                                         
you know this is wonderful I'd rather                                           
have a different one but I'm glad to                                            
have the one I got you know and you you                                         
you look at that in such a different way                                        
it whenever we think you know it's owed                                         
to us then you know we're checking to                                           
make sure is it on time is it exactly                                           
right it just works against all of the                                          
gratitude that we want to have in our                                           
lives so I think it's a pretty good                                             
philosophy in life just to come to it's                                         
hard to get here but it's pretty good                                           
just to say nobody owes me anything they                                        
don't know a job they don't know me a                                           



house I don't know you know God doesn't                                         
know me good health I don't I don't do                                          
you know have to have all of these                                              
things that seem like will they they owe                                        
it to us and you know the fact of the                                           
matter is our family doesn't owe us                                             
anything our work that knows anything or                                        
country doesn't know is anything God                                            
doesn't know us anything here we're just                                        
sort of on our own now that can be                                              
overwhelming a little bit or we can say                                         
you know what I'll eat crowfoot feathers                                        
Fannie and all and all smile and I'll be                                        
generous and I'll just go out there and                                         
if I have something then I'm going to be                                        
grateful for it number four is working                                          
against an attitude of gratitude is I                                           
think a schedule that is too busy maybe                                         
I'm preaching this one to myself because                                        
I tend to pull                                                                  
more on the plate than i can ever                                               
accomplished and when you do that when                                          
you're always in a rush rush rush rush                                          
rush you know what happens is you you                                           
can't really enjoy anything and every                                           
little interruption becomes a crisis and                                        
then in a crisis it's just hard to have                                         
a lot of gratitude isn't it and what a                                          
blessing it would be in our lives i                                             
think if we just sort of were able to                                           
build some margin in there so that                                              
excuse me so that if we decided we were                                         
going to sleep in late one day it's all                                         
good if we decided you know if we had to                                        
someone drop in and they visited for an                                         
hour and a half it's all good you know                                          
we can make all that work you could get                                         
your schedule to busy I know we all have                                        
busy days right sometimes we have a busy                                        
week in a busy month and people                                                 
understand that but if you have a busy                                          
life as in all ways then probably it's                                          
eventually some bitterness is going to                                          
come in and cut back on some of that                                            
wherever it is have you figured that out                                        
but there's a second thing that goes                                            
along with that is number six on the                                            
list and that is working against an                                             
attitude of gratitude would be a                                                
schedule that isn't busy enough you                                             
don't have anything to do you just sit                                          
and watch the sunrise and go across the                                         
sky and said you know watching the                                              
kettle boil and that in time will lead                                          
to some bitterness loan it my kids never                                        
come to visit me all the bitterness that                                        
we can get you know that neighbor so                                            
noisy and you don't notice all those                                            
things if you'll add some things onto                                           
your schedule say I don't know what to                                          
add onto my schedule make something up                                          
you know if you can find something can't                                        



you there's a place to volunteer there's                                        
a place to go to lunch and give extra 75                                        
cents on the tip there's a you know as                                          
all these things that you can decide I                                          
really want to have something in my life                                        
I want some reason to get up and I want                                         
to work hard enough that there's a                                              
reason good to go to bed but not so much                                        
that I was bitter at everything that I                                          
got it had to do today then finally on                                          
this these things that work against an                                          
attitude of gratitude                                                           
is a dependence on people or things to                                          
make you happy I can't be happy unless i                                        
have this person in my life I can't be                                          
happy unless this person does such and                                          
such I can't be happy unless i have this                                        
thing whatever that thing maybe and that                                        
kind of dependence upon people are thing                                        
you know what the problem with depending                                        
on people and things is they always fail                                        
somewhere along the way that people                                             
don't come through the things break                                             
whatever it is can't don't have enough                                          
money to get the things whatever it is                                          
there it always fails there somewhere so                                        
I think somewhere in and of ourselves                                           
we've got to come to the ability to say                                         
you know what I've got the word of god                                          
I've got the Spirit of God what more do                                         
I need remember Joe who says the Lord                                           
giveth the Lord taketh away and then                                            
what blessed be the name of the Lord                                            
he's not dependent upon how anything's                                          
going he's just gonna say bless the Lord                                        
O my soul and all that is within me                                             
bless His Holy Name you might look at                                           
that list of six things that I made up                                          
and you could probably make up your own                                         
six things as well and say you know                                             
here's some things that work against an                                         
attitude of gratitude our greatest                                              
blessing really is to know that with all                                        
the other blessings we have and we could                                        
count them all day long but to know that                                        
here we were in need of someone to to                                           
give us a pathway to heaven and Jesus                                           
Christ came down willingly took upon                                            
himself the cost of our sin and Adam                                            
sinned and being separated from God he                                          
took out the cost upon himself he fully                                         
paid for that in his death burial and                                           
resurrection and now having all that                                            
paid for and being raised again from the                                        
dead he is able to stand and he does                                            
this in grace stand before men and women                                        
boys and girls spiritually speaking                                             
through his word in the gospel and say                                          
it's all paid for whosoever will may                                            
come anybody who wants to drink of the                                          
fountain of life let him come and we                                            
have this wonderful gift that men and                                           



women boys and girls red and yellow                                             
black and white whatever it is                                                  
anybody can come and accept Jesus Christ                                        
anywhere anytime anybody can you think                                          
of a better blessing than that than to                                          
be able to stand before the world and                                           
say I'm redeemed and you can be too I'm                                         
going to heaven and you can too now our                                         
road between here and heaven might be                                           
kind of rough we might have a little                                            
crow eating along the way in a moment                                           
we're gonna have turkey might have some                                         
turkey might have some crow but you know                                        
what I just keep my eye on Jesus the                                            
author and finisher of our faith and I                                          
put aside these other things in my life                                         
that are causing me not to be able to                                           
live the life like giving thanks let's                                          
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


